
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
From the Desk of the President: 
Ghosts and goblins behind us…time to talk turkey! 
What a very busy October it was.  I tried to get to as many homecomings as I could.  I 
am so happy to have our district presidents on our team. 
I truly enjoyed meeting our National President Lisa Williamson during her    visit to 
Kansas.  Her message to Be the One is no longer an initiative of the American Legion 
Family, but a mission.  Lisa shared with us the following information: 

- Up to 135 People are affected by a person who died by suicide. 

- From the 1st thought to action 70% will act in one hour, and  

48% will take action within 20 minutes. 

Lisa shared with everyone ALR, 
 A- ask if they are doing alright, L- listen to them, and R-reach out to get them help. 
We visited 9 posts and 2 memorials, one of the highlights of her visit was the sheriff 
and riders' escort into Hutchinson.  She said it was a first for her as president.  A big 
thank you to everyone post that hosted us.  What a warm welcome each of you gave us.  The food was very good 
and Lisa enjoyed visiting with all of you. 
We had a wonderful turnout for the Eisenhower Pilgrimage even though the wind was cold.  What an honor to 
have both the National President and the National Vice President with us.  
The “Vice Squad”, homecoming was a success.  Vice President Tracy Kinnick did an outstanding job.  
The Neewollah parade is always a big highlight and some of our officers participated in this event.  It is one of 
the biggest parades in Kansas held the Saturday before Halloween in Independence, KS. 
November is going to be a busy month.  I am sure everyone has big plans for Veterans Day.  Don’t forget that 
this is a special time to BE the ONE.  
I look forward to the Big Red Turkey Run on November 18th, in Fort Riley.  It is a special event held by the ALR for 
our active military and their families.  
I hope everyone enjoys their Thanksgiving.  Chief and I always hold ours at our post so that the ones that have 
no place to go can come be a family with us.Chief does most of the cooking, anyone is welcome to come join us. 
As always, let us keep working on membership and remember…TEAMWORK MAKES THE DREAM WORK. And to 
always BE THE ONE! 
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Marching to the Beat of Membership 
Tracy Kinnick – Department VP 

Let's have some fun.  Membership is one key to the success of our organization. Over the last several months I 
have heard different thoughts on membership with a few misunderstandings on eligibility.  My goal is to get us 
all on the same page for membership processes and facts.  This month we will have a membership quiz, everyone 
who completes the quiz and emails it back to me or snail mail it to me, will not receive a coin, but a Cheryl Buck!  
The quiz must be returned by November 30, 2023, to ttkinnick@yahoo.com or 1614 Timberline Drive, Rose Hill, 
KS 67133. 

Membership Quiz 
 
Your Name_____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Your email or mailing address_____________________________________________________ 
 

1. True / False   Now that males are allowed into the ALA, my brother, whose sister is allowed to join my unit. 

 

2. True / False   A female veteran may join the ALA under her own right and does not need to be related to a 

legionnaire, nor does she have to be a legionnaire herself. 

 

3. True / False    A unit secretary can sign the membership application where it states post officer? 

 

4. True / False: Is a letter related to the veteran’s military service valid proof of military service? 

 

5. True / False: The potential ALA member may join the ALA under a living eligible relative who does not belong to 

the Legion. 

 

6. True / False: Transmittals must be filled out in alphabetical order. 

 

7. True / False: When signing up a new member, units should send in their original application to the department 

with their transmittal. 

 

8. True / False: Great-granddaughters are eligible for the ALA. 

 

9. True/ False: There are 2 circumstances where a person could join the ALA without having a current member of 

the American Legion. 
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For those across the United States, November symbolizes the month in which we are Thankful 
for the blessings, no matter how big or small, that we have received.  It is a time to reflect on 
good health, family, friends, achievements, and the freedoms we are allowed to enjoy in this 
great Nation.  Reflection on these blessings helps us to stay centered.  
There are those in our country that have lost sight of things to be thankful for. They struggle 
with depression, loneliness, illness, loss, and tragedy.  It is hard to see the good when 
surrounded by so much darkness. It’s hard to see your blessings while in the throes of grief and 
negative influence.  
This month, I encourage you to reach out to people that you know struggle through the 
Holiday Season, bless them with a compliment, give them a healing hug, make them feel ‘seen’, 
and just spread your joy to those that may have lost sight of anything to be thankful for.           
Be the One to remind these individuals that they are loved, important, and cherished to you 
and others. Invite them to share your Thanksgiving Feast with you and your family. Invite them 
to be involved in an activity.  Get them out of their misery state of mind, even if it is only 
temporary. Shine your hope, love and light on them.  
Thanksgiving marks the beginning of the Holiday Season. Let this season start from a place of 
love.  
Prayer:  Father God, as we begin the Holiday Season, 
give us the insight on who needs extra 
encouragement, love, and prayer.  Give us the 
endurance to spread your light to show people how 
loved they are and remind them that they are not 
forgotten.  Lord, I pray that you touch each heart 
with hope and healing as this time of year can be so 
hard for many across our great Nation. Let your 
blessings flow through us to those that we 
encounter and serve.  In your Holy Name, AMEN.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Spreading Thanksgiving to All 

  

B y  Kristen Hens ley, Department of Kan sas Chaplain   



 

LEADERSHIP  

Linda Sullivan   917 W Sunrise Drive           Linda Hicks    1523 N. 82nd Terr.                                       
Wichita, KS  67217 (316) 619-9834                                    KCKS  66112  (913) 579-8233 
sullypsy@yahoo.com                               lhicks20@kc.rr.com 

This is about the Proud Kansas Women who prove “BE THE ONE”.  

1. Born in Richland, KS, educated at Bethany College and Washburn University, she served as the first 

_____________________________.  

2. First woman to represent Kansas in the United States Senate was _________________. 3.  This woman 
graduate of PSU, contributed to many films and served as choral      director for George Gershwin and 

Martin Luther King, Jr.  ____________________________ 4.  This woman was the first to head a major 

aircraft company.  ____________________ 5.  Blanche Bruce was the first woman 
___________________________.  

6. The first female to serve as sheriff was ______________________.  

7. She was the first woman Governor of Kansas.  _______________  

8. This temperance advocate came from Medicine Lodge.  ________________  

9. The first woman Mayor in the United States was ______________________.  

10. The first fully-trained woman dentist in the world was ______________. 

 
 
Pumpkins been delivered to the VA for the second annual pumpkin decorating contest for the 
veterans in the Domicilary. Will send more pictures when they had the judging next week. This is a 
group effort from 1st District, 2nd District, and the Department of Missouri American Legion Auxiliary.  

 

 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 



 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 



Operation North Pole 
Sat Dec 9th 9:00am - 1:00pm (CST) 

Fort Riley, Fort Riley, KS, USA 

 
 



Mid-Winter Forum 
Fri Feb 2nd 3:00pm - Sun 4th 12:00pm (CST) 

American Legion Post, 730 W 4th Ave, 
 Hutchinson, KS 67501, USA 

 

 



Kansas Boys State 
Sun Jun 2nd 10:00am - Fri 7th 10:00am (CDT) 

Kansas University 

2024 Cadet law American Legion 
/ Auxiliary Dept of Kansas 

Sun Jun 16th 8:00am - Fri 21st 5:00pm (CDT) 
Kansas Highway patrol, Salina, KS 

 
Please go to this link on the Dept Website for more info 

https://www.kslegionaux.org/department-calendar 
 

If you want to have the sunflowerette and the weekly membership 
report email to you, please make sure you have your email on 

record with Carol at Dept office. 
departmentoffice@kslegionaux.org 

https://www.kslegionaux.org/department-calendar
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